

December 18, 2018 Solano Subbasin GSA Collaborative

1-3pm | SCWA Office | 810 Vaca Valley Parkway, Suite 203 | Vacaville 95688

Attendance

	Cary Keaten, Solano Irrigation District	Х	Curtis Paxten, City of Vacaville	Х	Dave Robinson, Northern Delta GSA Chair
	Vicki Kretsinger Grabert, Luhdorff & Scalmanini	Х	Becky Rittenberg- The Freshwater Trust	X	Erik Ringelberg, ND GSA, The Freshwater Trust
Х	Chris Lee, Solano GSA	Х	Justen Cole - City of Vacaville	X	Rodney Fricke, GEI Consultants, representing Sacramento County
Х	Nick Watterson, Luhdorff & Scalmanini	Х	Roland Sanford - Solano County Water Agency	X	Daniel Wilson, Northern Delta GSA
Х	Harvey Correia, RD2067, and Vice Chair of the ND GSA		Bonnie Robison - City of Vacaville		

Ag Innovations Facilitation Team: Genevieve Taylor, Joseph McIntyre and Suzannah Sosman

Agenda

- Introductions
- BBM Update
- Communications Update
 - Topics
 - Checkin about notes: open up October and November version of Notes and clarify the difference
- GSP Website Update
- Public Input: Open House in March?
- Options for GSPs in the Solano Subbasin
 - Reminders: First Acknowledge, then understand, then agree. Check out your assumptions.
 - Walk through backwards: from Multiple GSAs to a Single GSA
- Next Meeting-January 17th 1:00-3:00

Meeting Highlights

 Dave Robinson, Northern Delta GSA Chair; Daniel Wilson, ND GSA Director; and Harvey Correia RD2067 and Vice Chair of the NDGSA joined to observe a meeting and get a sense for the Collaborative. They offered input during the discussion on public input events and stayed after the meeting to ask questions as they decide on next steps for their involvement in the Northern Delta GSA.

- 2. We discussed the recent draft basin boundary modifications released by DWR. Yolo GSA and Sacramento GSA's applications were both accepted. Neither change will directly impact the Solano Subbasin GSP development process.
 - a. DWR did not accept the Northern Delta GSA's BBM application because not all individual agencies within the basin boundary were consulted. The ND GSA will continue to participate in the Solano GSP process as a member of the GSA Collaborative while they assess options for moving forward with the modification application.
- 3. We heard from Ag Innovations and Chris Lee with communications updates. The next email post will be going out in January 2019 and will likely focus on the general GSP development timeline. The Solano GSP website will be ready for Collaborative members to review and offer feedback by the week of January 7 with a goal of going live by the week of January 17.
- 4. We discussed possible options for public input in Spring 2019 and pros and cons of offering a public workshop. We decided that, given the options available, a series of educationally focused open house events in March would be the best approach for stakeholder engagement.
- 5. We had a high level discussion about the advantages and disadvantages to a future with one GSP, two GSPs, or more GSPs, in order to develop working agreements that support multiple scenarios. We will have a more in depth conversation about these options at the January Collaborative meeting when all members can be present.